Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Sick Pay for Foster Carers
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Please provide me with details of what sick pay arrangements are in place for foster carers registered with you. Can you please also provide any policy(ies) which outline these arrangements. Equally if you there are no sick pay arrangements in place can you please reply to confirm as such.

Answer

There are no specific policies and procedures for sick pay arrangements for foster carers and therefore this is information not held. If a Looked After Child remains in the placement (the fostering household), then the allowance and fees will continue to be paid to the foster carer (irrespective of whether the carer is ill in hospital or at home).  If the child has to move, then we would stop the allowance but consider the continuation of the fee. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

